
      St. Joseph’s Parish, Grenfell 
     We sincerely acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land, the Wiradjuri people   

          24th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 15 September 2024 
  Parish Priest:          Fr Jiss Sunny MS  Deacon:   Mark Ha 
           Office Hours:                   Friday  9.30 am  -  1.30 pm 
          Phone:   (02) 6382 2222  /   Fax: (02) 6382 2667 

              Office Address: Campbell St., (P.O. BOX 6) YOUNG  NSW  2594        
     
    Email:  young@cg.org.au    Web site:  www.cg.org.au/grenfell 
 

Parish Safeguarding Commitment: St Joseph’s Parish is committed to safeguarding and 
upholding the dignity and rights of all of our children and vulnerable people.  

If any parishioner has any concerns about the above, please email Fr Jiss or the Parish Office. 

 

 
MASS TIMES: 
 
SUNDAY:  8.00am Mass (2nd & 4th Sun) 
  8.00am Communion Service 
  (1st & 3rd and any 5th Sunday)
     
 
WED:      No Mass unless advised 
       
Note:  A Funeral Mass takes priority over Wednesday Mass 
      
 
RECONCILIATION:  Sunday (7.30am - 7.45am)  
     
BAPTISMS:   Telephone or email office in Young 
 
WEDDINGS:   At least 6 months’ notice  
    
    Telephone or email office in Young 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES AT YOUNG AND BOOROWA 
 
YOUNG:   6.00pm (SAT) & 10.00am (SUN) 
BOOROWA:  5.00pm (SUN) 

 
ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEK: SUN. 22 SEP 2024 
  
ACOLYTE:   Nev Stokes 
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Glenys O’Connor 
 
COUNTERS:  Julie Finn 
    Julie Condon 

Prayers are requested for Leslie King, Jonah Mills,  
Terry Carroll, Martin Stait (Grandson of Mary Galvin), 
Fran Harveyson, Bill Mainwaring, Jennifer Sullivan 
(Sister of Bill Mainwaring) and Shirley Cassidy (Sister 
of Mary Galvin) who are not well at the moment. 

GRENFELL FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS 
 

As the death of a loved one can be a very stressful time,  
we have support in place if you need it.  

 
Please contact Di Franks (6343-2230 or  

0418 619-740) or Mary Moffitt (6343-1575 or  
0419 440-692) if you or your family would like  

assistance with funeral preparation arrangements.  

PLEASE EMAIL ANY MESSAGES FOR THE BULLETIN TO ST 
MARY’S PARISH OFFICE NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY, AS 
THIS IS THE CLOSE OFF  TIME FOR ALL ENTRIES. THANKS. 

WEEKLY CATHOLIC VOICE  
The Weekly Catholic Voice is available online each week. 

Please log into: catholicvoice.org.au and catch up  
with all the latest news. 

RECENTLY DECEASED:     Fr Peter Gannon, John  
Commins, Carmel Bushell (Mother of Misty),  Justina  
Holland (Wife of Grant),  Doris (Sue) Walsh (Sister of  
Terry Carroll),  Kevin Rogers  

 
ROSTERS FOR THIS WEEK: SUN. 15 SEP 2024 
              
PRESIDER:  Volunteer needed 
 
GOSP/REFL:  Di Franks 
 
ACOLYTE:   Greg Ewers 
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Val Forsyth 
 
COUNTERS:  Mary Stokes, 
    Julie Condon 
 
CLEANING:  Sharon Eppelstun, 
    Phillipa Baker 

VOCATIONS DISCERNMENT DINNERS -  
Alternating between a Presbytery and the 

Archbishop’s House 
 

Second Thursday of the month. 
 

For men interested in discerning a call to the Priesthood.  
A hearty meal provided with insightful  

discussions and prayer. 
 

To rsvp, please contact Vocations Director 
Fr Emil at: emil.milat@cg.org.au 

PARISH OFFICE NOTICE 
The weekly parish bulletin will be available in the church  
plus on the website each week.  Please feel free to go to: 

cg.org.au/grenfell and download view. 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS-(25thSundayinOrdTi) 
 
Wis 2: 12, 17-20;   James 3: 16 - 4:3;   Mk 9: 30-37 

8 October | Marriage Preparation  
Courses 
Upcoming Marriage Preparation courses for  
engaged couples: FOCCUS - Tues 8

th
 October  

5-9pm plus a private follow up session at 
Marymead CatholicCare. SmartLoving – online,  
9 lessons, learn at your own pace when suits 
you. For more information or to register go to 
www.marriagefamily.org.au  
Enquiries: Text Helena Zobec on 0405 440 463   

ORDINATION TO THE PRIESTHOOD OF  

DEACON MARK HA 

 

Parishioners are cordially invited to  
celebrate with Deacon Mark Ha for his 

Ordination to the Priesthood.  
 

This will be held on Thursday,  
17th October commencing at 5.00pm  

at St. Christopher's Cathedral  
in Canberra. 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
 
St Joseph’s Parish is rostered for Meals on Wheels from 
Monday, 16th September till Sunday, 22nd September. 
 
If you are unable to do your rostered day, please find  
a replacement and advise Deidre Carroll 
on (0403) 480-729 who in turn will  
advise Meals On Wheels. 

MARY MOFFITT AWAY 
As Mary Moffitt will be travelling overseas from 8th 
September till 8th October, please contact Di Franks 
(0418 619 740,  dmfranks@bigpond.com) about any  
issues concerning the Sunday roster or funeral  
arrangements. Di will be seeking Sunday volunteers  
for the first few weeks in October. 

 

JUBILEE 2025  
PILGRIMS OF HOPE 

BUS FOR DEACON MARK’S ORDINATION 
 

Great news! 
 

We have booked a luxurious coach to travel to Canberra and 
back the same day where everyone can relax and not worry 

about driving. 
 

The bigger bus (57 seater) will cost $2,030-00, so there is still 
seats available for anyone who didn’t put their name down 

previously. The sheet will be available at the back of the 
church for any new names who want to join us. 

 
If you are happy to be part of this significant celebration, 

please make a donation or pay $35-00 for a seat. 
 

If we don’t get 57 people, the Young Mission is happy  
to subsidise the shortfall. 

 
Look out for the great performer, Fr Jiss, who will come up 

with some great jokes and games to entertain you! 
 

2025 COLUMBAN CALENDARS ORDERS 
 

We have received our order of Columban  
Calendars for 2025.  If anyone would like 

to purchase a beautiful Calendar for 
yourself or as a gift for someone, please  

write your details on the sheet located on 
the bench at the back of the church or 

come to the office and pick one up. 
 

Cost is $11-00. 

HAPPY FEAST DAY TO ALL THE  
LA SALETTE PRIESTS AND RELIGIOUS 

 
We wish all the La Salette Fathers, 

Brothers and Sisters  
all over the world a Happy Feast Day 

on Thursday, 19th  
September, that they may be the  

best reconcilers. 
 

We particularly remember our Father 
Jiss on this special day! 

ARCHDIOCESAN ASSEMBLY (18 - 20 OCTOBER) 
 

Young Mission has been invited to be part  
of this Archdiocesan Assembly on Saturday, 19th October. 

 
Details for the Assembly can be obtained from the Archdioce-

san website at: www.cgevangelisation.org.au/assembly 
 

A preliminary planning meeting will be held in  
Young at the Parish Centre on Thursday, 3rd October  

from 5.00pm - 6.00pm. 
 

(PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE) 
 

If you are interested in participating, please  contact Terry on 
(0427) 914-245 or email: lockwoodvineyard@bigpond.com 

 

20 September | The Sanctuary Model: Creating 
trauma informed care | 10am 
The Sanctuary Model is a workplace culture-change pro-
gram that teaches people how to cope more effectively with 
adversity and stress, and aims to prevent trauma symp-
toms. 
This session will introduce you to The Sanctuary Model, 
providing details about its applications to people you work 
with, and skills to implement the practical elements. 
If you have any questions, please reach out to learn-

ing@acsltd.org.au 
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